
April 13, 2025

Dear Friends of WACCRA

The Washington Continuing Care Residents' Association (WACCRA) has been
working to get legislation passed that secures rights for residents in
Independent Living in CCRCs across Washington.

These efforts have paid off.

On Friday, the House of Representatives passed SSB 5691 as amended by the
Health and Wellness Committee. The next steps are for the Senate to formally
concur with the amendment and then for the Governor to sign the bill.

Our lobbyist says that Gov Ferguson is likely to sign our bill into law. Residents
in Independent Living will finally have the support and protection of the Office of
the Attorney General.

Here is a link to the bill as it was approved by the House: 5691-S AMH HCW
H2114.1.pdf
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